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Help Others During the Holidays – December 6 Holiday Party 
By Joanne Reuter 

 

This year, we again have the opportunity to help others by donating food to the Fritz Food 

Pantry at the Goodman Community Center. All you need to do is drop items off at the front 

desk area as you arrive for our holiday party on December 3rd. If you wish, you can complete 

a tax deduction form at that time. Here is a link to the food panty website, which will provide 

you with some ideas of what to donate: 
 
http://www.goodmancenter.org/services/fritz-food-pantry 
 

 

Veteran’s Week Walk – November 4  
By Jerry Wilson 
 
The Dairyland Walkers last traditional walk of 2017 is on Saturday, November 4, 2017.  Come 
join us!  We start at the start point for the Capital Walk between 9:30 -11:00am, at the       
Park Hotel, 22 S. Carroll St., Madison.  Walkers will follow the 10km or 6km route taking in 
Military Veteran points of interest around the capital square.  We will also enjoy State Street 
and some of the UW Campus.  Both routes end in the backroom at Plaza Tavern,                      
319 N. Henry St., Madison.  6km walkers will need to plan their start times because the finish 
table will not open until a little after11:00 am. 
 
For the 10km walkers, new in 2017 will include the UW Alumni Park.  Opened October 6

th
 

many of us have yet to see this long awaited development.  Also, after two years of having to 
walk around construction on Langdon Street and inside the Memorial Union, all construction 
has been completed.  (6km walkers could add another KM to their route by crossing Library 
Mall to take in the new Alumni Park and then return to State Street to finish the shorter route.) 
 
Walkers should plan on watching the November weather forecast, but both distances include 
many opportunities to warm up along the route and at the finish.  Please plan to finish by 1:00 
pm, other stops in the State Street area can be made after checking in and getting your 
books stamped. 
 
While in the state capital building check out the rotunda display celebrating the 100

th
 

anniversary of the building!  (Display comes down Nov. 7, before the Christmas Tree arrives.) 
 

          

D W 2018 Officers Elected 
By Tricia Gundlach 
 

Officers were elected on October 11th at the Dairyland Walkers Membership meeting.  The 

vote was unanimous.  We would like to congratulate all of them and thank them for 

everything they do for our club!  Our  2018 DLW officers and Director at Large: are: 

 

     President:   Doug Wiest                           Vice President:  Terry Wendt 

     Secretary:  Susan Wester                        Treasurer:  Kristi Kenyon 

     Director at Large:  Cindy Haagensen 
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Dates of Interest? 
Date 
Nov.  Aviation History Month 
          Family Stories Month 
  1  Nat. Family Caregiver Day 
  4  Full Moon – 12:23 am CDT 
  5  Daylight Savings Time Ends 
10  Marine Corps Birthday 
11  Veteran’s Day 
23  Thanksgiving Day 
24  Black Friday Walk Day 
 
Dec.  Nat. Impaired Driving 
          Prevention Month 
       Universal Human Rights Mon. 
  2  Bartender Appreciation Day 
  4  Full Moon – 9:47am CT 
10  Nobel Prize Day 
12  Hanukkah Begins at Sundown  
25  Christmas Day 
28  Pledge of Allegiance Day 
31  New Year’s Eve 

NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLE 

SUBMITTAL 

DEADLINE 
 

for 

        January – February 

2018  

 

   Deadline:  December 20 

         

                

 

Put an Article Specific Title 

on the subject line and 

send articles to the 

DW Newsletter email 

address: 

  

dairylandnews@gmail.com 
 
 
This email address is regularly 
monitored ten days before and 
three days after a newsletter edition 
is published. 

 

Mark Your Calendars!! 
By Don Suloff 
 

As next year’s calendars begin arriving in your mail, now is the time to make sure that 

you block off the dates of the Dairyland Walkers events for 2018 which your board has 

just finalized. So break out those calendars and your pencils before reading on and 

start planning for another great year of walking. 

Our year starts similarly to other years with a couple of mall walks to get us walking in 

spite of the weather. We will start at West Towne Mall this year on January 20, to be 

followed on February 17 with a walk in East Towne Mall. Next comes the popular     

Pie Walk starting again from St Luke’s Lutheran Church in Middleton on March 17   

(as close to 3.14 as we could get!) and featuring Hubbard Avenue Pie. 

On April 28 we will participate in a new walk in DeForest featuring trails in Western 

Green Park and Veteran’s Park and including a stroll around downtown DeForest. Our 

2018 walking weekend will be on May 19 and 20. On the 19
th
 we will walk in Shawano 

(Shawano County) walking through a number of city parks, past a restored railroad 

depot, through Woodlawn Cemetery and Heritage County Park, and along the Wolf 

River and spend the evening in Antigo. On the 20
th
 we will walk in Antigo (Langlade 

County) walking through Queen of Peace Cemetery and a number of city parks, 

featuring the Springbrook Walking/Biking Path, and passing the Langlade County 

Seat and the Langlade County Historical Society Museum. Although not a formal part 

of the weekend walks, the Legend Lake (Menomonee County) and the Crandon 

(Forest) seasonal walks will be available. 

With the summer well underway we will walk in Mazomanie (Dane County) on June 9, 

in Beaver Dam (Dodge County) on July 8, and Oregon (Dane County) on August 4.  

We will not hold a Dairyland Walker event in September in order for our members to 

attend the North Central Regional Conference which will be held in the Minneapolis 

area from September 7-9. More information will be provided about this exciting 

weekend as it becomes available. In October we will walk through the beautiful   

Maple Bluff area on October 13 to be followed by our traditional Veterans Walk on 

November 10. 

Clearly we have a great offering of walks for you, but on top of these weekend walks, 

there are also our many year-round and seasonal walks to enjoy. Happy walking! For a Special Stay – The Washington Inn, Cedarburg, WI 
By Jerry Wilson 
 

In September we stayed at our club’s walk box sponsor for the Cedarburg, WI walk.  A 

very nice stay in a historic Inn.  Some pictures below.  
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Don’t Miss the Next Walking weekend! 
By Don Suloff 
 

Our walking weekends have become so popular that folks are already asking when and where our next event will be – so here it 

is! We will walk in Shawano (Shawano County) on Saturday, May 19
th
, with check-in time between 10 am and 1 pm, with all 

walkers to be finished by 3 pm. We will move north to Antigo to spend the night. Rooms will be blocked at the Super 8 in Antigo 

until April 19
th
 with more information to come. The Super 8’s phone number is (715) 623-4188. In addition to the popular wine and 

cheese party that evening at the motel (courtesy of Diane Thornbery and Joanne Reuter), we are tentatively looking at reserving 

space at a nearby restaurant for dinner. On Sunday, May 20
th 

we will walk in Antigo (Langlade County) with registration available 

between 8 am and 11 am and finishing by 1 pm. Although the seasonal walks at Legend Lake (Menomonee County) and Crandon 

(Forest County) will not be a formal part of the weekend walks, Legend Lake is a short drive from Shawano and Crandon is a 

short drive from Antigo. Directions and maps will be available for these two walk at both Shawano and Antigo. All four of these 

walks are seasonal walks, but will be operated as remote start walks with Don Suloff (suloff@tds.net, 608 821-0263) the point of 

contact.  

These walks represent counties 69, 70, 71, and 72 of the Wisconsin counties we will have conducted walks in! We did it! 

For those still wishing to complete the 72-county program but have missed some counties, contact Don and he can get directions 

to you for making up. 

 
On the Trail – A Capital City Walk on Total Eclipse Weekend 
By Rosemary Sprenger  
 
Jefferson City, Missouri, claims it was named “America’s most beautiful small town” by Rand McNally.  With a population of 
43,000 in 2016, this capital city doesn’t have a commercial airport. On Saturday, Aug. 19, I took a Delta flight from Madison to St. 
Louis via Minneapolis, Metrolink to the Amtrak station and then rode the 4 p.m. train to my destination. After arriving about 6:30 
p.m., I didn’t wait for Checker Cab to pick me up. Instead, I walked up and down a few hills on a hot day to the Baymont Inn, 
resting briefly near the Lohman Opera House (1886). 

After checking in at the inn, the start point of the walk, I registered for the 5K route. I’m glad I noticed a small piece of paper in the 
walk box informing walkers of a slight detour. Due to construction, the Greenway Trail was closed. 

On Sunday, I did the walk after breakfast. I passed St. Peter Catholic Church, which has a tall steeple, and walked halfway around 
the capitol. At the Trailhead Plaza, I saw bronze figures of Meriwether Louis, William Clark, George Drouillard, York and dog 
Seaman looking toward the Missouri River, which they traced in 1804-1806. Then, I passed flowers at Carnahan Memorial 
Gardens and the Missouri Pacific Railroad Depot, which is closed to the public. I also passed the decommissioned state 
penitentiary. I couldn’t buy ice cream at Central Dairy—it opens at 10 a.m. on Sunday. At Dunklin and Broadway, I didn’t read the 
street signs and walked down a hill not on the route; a bicyclist informed me I had to go back up. After getting my luggage at the 
inn, a cab took me to the station for the 11:18 a.m. train to St. Louis. 

In St. Louis, a YMCA Trout Lodge van took me and others to Potosi, Missouri, for a Road Scholar program called “Looking on the 
Bright Side: Peace, Joy and Lots of Laughter.” On Monday, we enjoyed the eclipse at 1:17 p.m.  A t-shirt I tie-dyed that day is 
being worn to bed in warm weather, and I ordered a nicer eclipse t-shirt from Amazon’s website. 

 Jefferson City also had activities to celebrate the eclipse, but I didn’t do them. I also didn’t have time to visit the capitol, which 
“USA Today” ranked number 1 for “most beautiful interior.” Some buildings are on the National Register of Historic Places. 

 
More Washington Inn, Cedarburg, WI, Pictures 
By Jerry Wilson 
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Membership Update  
By Mary Liebig, Membership Coordinator 
 
Please welcome the following members who have joined since our last newsletter:  

· Kay Guberud – Sun Prairie, WI 
· Grace Ravnikar – Middleton, WI 
· Allen Ruppel – Whitefish Bay, WI 
· Dawn Steffen – North Prairie, WI 
· Don Neviaser – Verona, WI 

 

 

Club Milestones  

By Doug Wiest 

 
The following are the milestones of club members as reported by the October / November 2017 issue of The American Wanderer:  
 

Events      Kilometers 
     30  Marsha Briggs     3,000  Curtis Armstrong 
     30 Ellen Twing     3,500  Joanne Reuter 
   275 Curtis Armstrong    4,000  Cindy Haagensen  
   300 Curtis Armstrong    4,000  Mary Liebig  
   300 Ronald Moore     5,000  David Riyeff  
   325 Curtis Armstrong    5,000  Kim Riyeff 
   375 Joanne Reuter     5,500  Diane Thornbery  
   400 Cindy Haagensen  35,000  Bonita Johnson 
   400 Mary Liebig   
   425 Cindy Haagensen   
   450 Cindy Haagensen 
   475 David Riyeff 
   475 Kim Riyeff 
   575 Diane Thornbery 
1,200 Russell Crane 
1,700 Edwin Reid 
2,700 Jan Haugen 
 
Congratulations to all on your accomplishments! 
 
If I, or The American Wanderer, overlooked your accomplishments, send me an e-mail at douglaswiest@yahoo.com and they will 
be listed in the next Dairyland Walkers newsletter. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alumni Park – Check it Out on Saturday, November 4 During the 10K Veteran’s Week Walk 

By Jerry Wilson 
Some pictures below. 
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 2017 Dairyland Walkers Calendar at a Glance 

Saturday, January 21  

Saturday, February 18 

Saturday, April 22 

Sunday, June 24 

Saturday, July 22 

Saturday, August 26 

Saturday, Sept. 13 

Saturday, October 11 

---------------------------------- 

Wednesday, Nov. 8 

 

Saturday, November 4 

 

 

Sunday, December 3 

West Towne Walk, Madison, WI 

East Towne Walk, Madison, WI 

MATC / Starkweather Creek Walk, Madison, WI  

Plain, WI Walk–Kraemer Library & Community C. 

Oconomowoc, WI Walk 

Delavan, WI Walk 

Pheasant Branch Moonlight Walk, Middleton, WI 

Middleton Firefighters Park Walk 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

Board Meeting – Lakeview Library Branch 

   2845 N. Sherman Ave., Madison 

Veteran’s Weekend Walk 

   22 S. Carroll St., Madison 

   End at Plaza Tavern, 319 N. Henry St. Madison 

Christmas Party, Meeting and Walk 

   Goodman  Community Center – Bolz Room 

   149 Waubesa St., Madison 

Results: Total 40; Adult Crd: 37; Non-Credit:   3 

Results: Total 30; Adult Crd: 28; Non-Credit:   2 

Results: Total 44; Adult Crd: 34; Non-Credit: 10 

Results: Total 42; Adult Crd: 37; Non-Credit:   5 

Results: Total 52; Adult Crd: 44; Non-Credit:   8 

Results: Total 63; Adult Crd: 51; Non-Credit: 12 

Results: Total   7; Adult Crd:   6; Non-Credit:   1 

Results: Total 31; Adult Crd: 26; Non-Credit:   5 

----------------------------------------------------------- 

6:00pm Meeting 

 

9:30 – 11:00 am Start, End by 1:00pm 

 

 

3:00 pm Walk 

4:00 pm  Potluck Dinner and Meeting 

 

 

Attachment  A                     

Dairyland Walkers Board Meeting 

Hawthorn Library Branch, 2707 E. Washington Ave., Madison, WI 

September 13, 2017 
 
Members present:  Diane Thornberry, Karen Reger, Russ Crane, Joanne Reuter,   Mary Liebig, Kevin Moore, Don Suloff,   
Susan Wester, Doug Wiest, Tom Gundlach, Tricia Gundlach 
  
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 5:59 p.m. by President Doug Wiest.  The meeting’s agenda was approved with 
one addition to Unfinished Business by Russ Crane, regarding an additional VIP program.  The minutes of the 12 July 2017 Board 
meeting were adopted without change. 
  
Officer Reports 
  
President:  No report.  
 
Vice President:  Doug reported for Terry Wendt that Hody’s in Middleton will be the location for the October 11 General 
Membership meeting.  The Goodman Center has been reserved for the holiday event on December 3, and the Lakeview Shelter 
for the 2018 picnic. 
 
Secretary:  Susan Wester will not be able to record minutes for the October General Membership meeting due to vacation plans. 
 
Treasurer:  Doug Wiest reported for Treasurer Kristi Kenyon.  Income for the month was $453.00, with $323.00 from events, 
$104.00 from coupons and sales, and $26.00 from dues and donations.  Expenses for the period were $752.50, due entirely to 
AVA participation fees.  The 13 September balance is $5,615.28, representing a change of -$299.50 from the previous month’s 
balance.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted and filed for audit. 
 
Kristi plans to complete IRS ePostcard filing and the AVA annual financial report by the end of the month. 
 
Director at Large:  No report. 
 
 

Minutes  Pending  Approval 
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Other Reports 
 
Membership Chair:   Mary Liebig recently emailed a revised membership list to Board members.  There are a number of new 
members, some through a Meet  
 
Up group in Madison.  Recent Dairyland Walker events have been posted on this Meet Up site. 
 
Sanctioned Event Coordinator:  No report. 
 
Trailmaster:  Don Suloff presented a draft of the 2018 schedule.  The dates for the Oregon and Maple Bluff walks are yet to be 
determined.  The Badger schedule has created some conflict with picking dates.  Russ suggested October 13 be the date for the 
Maple Bluff walk as otherwise it would be in conflict with the Mid America regional conference.  There are no walks scheduled in 
September 2018 to encourage people to attend the North Central Regional Conference in Minnesota.  
 
For the May 2018 walking weekend, there will be a walk in Shawano on Saturday, followed by an optional one in 
Menomonee.  Lodging for Saturday night will be in Antigo.  Don informally polled attendees on their preference for motels, as 
there is a $30 difference in rate between the Holiday Inn Express and the Super 8.  A number of people expressed the opinion 
that the Super 8 would be preferable.  The 2018 event will be the weekend before Memorial Day weekend.  
 
Publicity Chair:  No report. 
 
Volunteer Coordinator:  No report. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Doug reported for Jerry Wilson that October 20 is the latest submittal date for the next newsletter’s 
articles.  He must receive them no later than this in order to put out the newsletter before a planned absence. 
 
Website Administrator:  Kevin Moore said he is still trying to get access to the website calendar. 
 
AVA Electronic Sanctioning Volunteer:  Tom Gundlach said everything is completed for 2018 YRE and seasonal walks.  He will 
get the East Towne walk sanctioned soon.  The remainder will be done when details are finalized.   
 
Special Projects:  Diane Thornberry presented on Google Suite online storage, giving reference handouts to attendees.  She 
said five Board members still need to sign into Google Suite.  Five accounts have been created within it to aid in  
 
the storage of documents.  These include Directions, Membership, Minutes, Newsletters and Treasurer.  Each of these accounts 
has folders within, and Diane has entered some data into each.  All can be seen, shared and printed but cannot be 
edited.  Certain people will be able to add documents, such as the secretary can add minutes to Minutes account.  More accounts 
(e.g., Walk Box account) can be created in the future if necessary.  Any ideas for additional accounts should be given to 
Diane.  Diane would like Kevin to be her back up as administrator for Google Suite.   
 
Russ said he has 4,000-5,000 Dairyland Walker files.  He will choose a couple hundred to begin the online archive 
process..  Documents not in electronic format can be scanned, formatted as a pdf and dropped into Google Suite. Diane offered to 
scan documents for people. 
 
Diane has been unable to work on a group trip to the North Central Regional Conference in September 2018 because she is still 
awaiting necessary information. 
 
Special Reports: 
 
Nomination Committee (for 2018 club officers):  Doug reported for Terry and Tom McCrill that there are 5 candidates for 5 
positions.  These are the same people who currently occupy the slots.  Additional nominations will be called for at the October 
Annual meeting.  Mary will send an email with the information as well. 
 
Appointed leadership positions:  All have agreed to continue in their roles, except for Tricia Gundlach (volunteer position).  She will 
ask others on the Volunteer committee if any are interested in assuming this position at the next committee meeting.   
  
Unfinished Business: 
 
Newsletter articles:  For the November-December newsletter, Doug will write on accomplishments,  Don will introduce the 2018 
calendar and ask sponsors to write up the Veterans’ Day and Christmas walks.  Joanne Reuter will do an article on the   
Goodman Center food pantry and include a link to acceptable items for donation.  Mary will provide a membership update. 
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VIP and other program books:  Russ inquired as to whether the Board wished to pursue the previously discussed possibility of an 
additional special program for 2018.  In addition to including 5-6 walks, it would also recognize other activities,  
such as trash pick up.  After discussion,  Don moved that Russ be authorized to create a club activity booklet for a new special 
program, to include club events, walks, general membership meetings and trash pickups, with the award being 2 coupons for the 
next year’s walks.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  The plan for now is that this will be an annual 
program.  It was noted that the new booklet would need to be mailed in January, along with Blue and VIP books.  The new 
program will be presented at the Christmas meeting and in the January- February newsletter.  
  
New Business: 
 
Recognition to those who have completed all of Wisconsin's 72 counties: 
Russ reported that he is in the process of designing a patch to be given to those who complete the Wisconsin County walk 
program.  There was some discussion as to whether the reward for completion should be something other than a 
patch.  However, Diane reviewed the program booklet at the meeting and noted that it specifically states a patch will be awarded 
upon completion. 
Opt Outside Walk 24 November:  Mary said the recent Checkpoint indicated Missy McBride, AVA Program Committee, should be 
informed by September 30 of club events scheduled for Black Friday.  These will be placed on the AVA and some social media 
websites.  Susan thought perhaps Cindy had expressed an interest previously and will look into it. 
 
Online Start Box Committee:  Joanne, Tricia and Cindy Haagensen met recently  (Kristi is also on the committee).  They 
would  like to move forward with the online registration system in a small way, by starting with one walk with higher walker 
numbers.  Hence, Milwaukee was chosen as the place to begin the process.  Tricia is wiling to be the AVA point of contact.  In 
anticipation of this change, it may be necessary to walk people through this at a membership or other meeting.  The club must 
also set up a PayPal account.  The $3 walk fees will be sent to the California Volkssport Association (CVA)*.  At the end of the 
quarter, Dairyland Walkers’ Paypal account will be reimbursed.  Tricia will be able to accept payment from those people unable to 
use Paypal.  Special club programs such as the VIP program can be specified; AVA special programs are automatically included. 
 
*The CVA currently has an operable system for online registration and is willing to allow other clubs to use it until the AVA has 
established one of its own. 
 
Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:46  p.m. by President Wiest.      
 
---------------------  
Next Board meeting – Wednesday, 8 November 2017, Lakeview Branch Library 
Next (Annual) Membership Meeting  – Wednesday, 11 October 2017, Hody's Bar & Grill, Middleton, WI. 
Next Special Event Walks: 
--Firefighters Park walk, Middleton, WI, Saturday, 23 September 2017 
--Pheasant Branch moonlight walk, Middleton, WI, Friday, 6 October 2017 
Next Saturday "Walk & Eat" group walks: 
--West Side Parks YRE, Madison, WI, Saturday, 16 September 2017. 
--Madison Eastside YRE, Saturday, 28 October 2017. 
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Attachment  B           

   

   Dairyland Walkers Bimonthly General Membership Meeting 

Hody Bar and Grill, Madison, WI 

October 11, 2017 
 

Minutes 
 
Members Present:              
Karen Reger 
Russ Crane 
Tricia Gundlach 
Terry Wendt 
Ellen Twing 
Kevin Moore 
Mary Liebig 
Joanne Reuter 
Don Suloff 
Gary Wensing 
Kristi Kenyon 
June Doyle 
Kathleen Larson 
Liz Odgren 
Bruce Dewey 
Alex Kubacek 
Don Neviaser 
 
Call to Order 1830 hours (6:30 pm) by Vice-President Terry Wendt 
  
Agenda additions/approval:  Agenda was approved with no additions 
  
Review 9 August 2017 General Membership Meeting Minutes- Minutes were approved 
 
Guest Speaker:  Ms. Melanie Radzicki McManus - Walking the Ice Age Trail.  Introduction by Karen Reger. 
 
Officer Reports: 
1.  President-    Doug Wiest was absent but sent a report that he appointed the following members to the positions indicated for 
2018: 
 
Membership Chair- Mary Liebig 
Sanctioned Event Coordinator-  Joanne Reuter 
Special Projects-  Diane Thornbery 
Trail Master- Don Suloff 
Publicity Chair-  Karen Reger 
Volunteer Coordinator- vacant 
Newsletter Editor- Jerry Wilson 
Web Administrator- Kevin Moore 
AVA Electronic Sanctioning Volunteer- Tom Gundlach 
 
2.  Vice President-  Holiday Party will be held on December 3, 2017 at the Goodman Center, the 5k walk will begin at 3pm 
followed by the pot luck party.  Board members will provide chili. 
 
3.  Secretary -  no report 
 
4.  Treasurer's Report-  our beginning balance was $5315.78, income was $340, expenses were $629.99 for a remaining 
balance of $5025.79 
 
5.  Director At Large-  no report 

Minutes  Pending  Approval 
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6.  Other Reports: 
--Membership Chair- we have 5 new members 
--Sanctioned Event Coordinator- no report 
--Trail Master-  the 2018 walk calendar is finalized and will appear in the next newsletter 
--Publicity Chair-  no report 
--Volunteer Coordinator- no report 
--Newsletter Editor- absent 
--Website Administrator-  the problem with the calendar on the website was resolved and he will update the website  
   with the 2018 walks 
--AVA Electronic Sanctioning Volunteer- absent 
--Special Projects-absent 
 
7.  Unfinished Business:  none 
 
8.  Special Business: 
--Election of DLW officers for 2018 elections for officers for 2018 were conducted.  The slate was accepted by unanimous 
acclimation.  Gary Wensing made the motion for unanimous acclimation, Don Suloff seconded the motion and all members 
agreed. 
 
9.  New Business:  None 
  
10.  Announcement of election results:   
The 2018 Officers are: 
President:  Doug Wiest 
Vice-President:  Terry Wendt 
Secretary:  Susan Wester 
Treasurer:  Kristi Kenyon 
Director at Large:  Cindy Haagensen 
 
11.  Adjourn-  meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm 
 
Next Board Meeting:  8 November 2017, 1800 hours (6 pm), Lakeview Library. 
 
Next General Membership Meeting & Christmas Party:  3 December 2017, Goodman Community Center (Bolz Room),               
   149 Waubesa St., Madison; 1600 hours (4:00 pm), (5km walk start at 1500 hours (3:00 pm). 
Next Special Event Walks: 
--Veteran's Week Walk, downtown Madison, Saturday, 4 November 2017. 
--Holiday Party Walk, Sunday, 3 December 2017. 
Next Saturday "Walk & Eat" group walk: 
--Madison Eastside YRE, Saturday, 28 October 2017 
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Attachment C  November Event – Madison, Veteran’s Weekend Walk:  

 

Host Club: Dairyland Walkers 

Dates: November 4, 2017 - November 4, 2017  

Start Location: Best Western Premier Park Hotel Lobby 

Location: 22 S. Carroll St., Madison, WI N 43.07319 W 89.38446 

Hours: 9:30 am to 11 am, finish by 1 pm 

Distance: 10K and 6K 

Rating: 2B The walk is suitable for both strollers and wheelchairs. 

Special Programs: State Street Sashay, State Capitols, Walk the USA A-Z, Walking Wisconsin Counties - 

Dane 

Directions: From US 12/18 take the John Nolen Dr. exit north. At the 5th light, turn left on Broom 

St.  Proceed to the 3rd light and turn right on W. Washington Ave. and proceed to the 

Capitol Square. Turn right on Carroll St. to the next corner and the start point. 

Parking: Hotel parking is limited and with a charge. There are 5 public parking ramps within 3 

blocks. 

Description: The walk will include the State Capitol, the Frank Lloyd Wright-designed Monona 

Terrace Convention Center, a portion of the University of Wisconsin Campus, Madison's 

famed State Street, and will emphasize armed forces veteran’s sites including the upper 

level of the State Capitol Building and the Veterans Museum. The walk will end at the 

Plaza Tavern for those wishing to join us for lunch. 

Awards & Fees: There will be no pre-registration or award for this walk. Adult Credit: $3.00. Youth/Adult 

Non-Credit: $2.00. 

Pets: Pets will not be permitted on this walk. 

Amenities: Restrooms and water are available at the start point and along the walk. 

Contact: Jerry Wilson, 2045 Atwood Ave #409, Madison, WI  53704, (608) 695-6449, 

jpatw4@gmail.com 

Disclaimers: Madison Area Volkssport Association, the AVA, and starting point businesses are not 

liable for accidents, thefts, personal injury and/or material damage. All attempts will be 

made to create a safe and enjoyable event. Participants accept the guidelines of AVA 

Volkssport events and agree to observe the principles of good sportsmanship. each 

participant is asked to sign a waiver from liability before the walk. 
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Attachment C  December Event – Club Membership Holiday Party, Meeting and 5 KM Walk: 

 

Sunday, December 3 
3:00pm 
 General Membership Holiday Party 

When:  Sun, December 3, 3pm – 8pm 
Where:  Goodman Community Center, 149 Waubesa Street, Madison, WI  
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